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Principal’s message 

Year 12 Graduation 
On Friday night, we attended the Western 
Access Program - Year 12 Graduation held at 
Taronga Western Plains Zoo. Our staff joined 
Michelle, Kayla, their families and the Year 12 
graduates and families from the other four 
WAP schools to celebrate 13 years of      
schooling.  
Students attending were presented with 
their graduation certificates, along with   
Certificates of Achievement and Certificates 
of Excellence. Some highlights of the night 
included Michelle being awarded with      
Vocational Education and Training Student 
of the Year, and a Consistent Achievers 
Award (ranking top three in three or more 
courses).  
Our staff also awarded various awards across their classes for achievement and excellence. This year, 
Mrs Lindsay was course coordinator for Sports, Lifestyle and Recreation (SLR), Mrs Williams was course 
coordinator for Visual Design, Mrs Baker coordinated Chemistry, Mrs Attenborough coordinated        
Numeracy CEC, and Mrs Baldwinson coordinated English Studies.  
More photos can be viewed on the Western Access Program Facebook page.  

 
K/1/2 Excursion to Dubbo 
On Tuesday, our K/1/2 students went on a trip to Dubbo. The excursion included a visit to Western 
Plains Cultural Centre to see a 1950’s classroom exhibit. They also went to Dubbo Regional Theatre & 
Convention Centre to see “Magic Beach”. Of course, no excursion is complete without a play at the    
local playground! By all reports, a great day was had by all. The mood was set very early in the day with 
the arrival of the large coach to transport our students to Dubbo! 
This excursion was heavily subsidised by the school and our P&C, but in particular by our good friends 
at Robinson Grain Trading. Thank you to Mrs Smith, Mrs Baker, Mrs Radford and Carol for “tagging 
along” and organising our long-awaited outing.  
 
3-6 Excursion to Burrendong 
3-6 returned from their three day excursion yesterday afternoon. I would love to tell you more, but    
everyone is exhausted which is a great sign of a good time! Thanks to Mrs Adam and Mrs Horsburgh 
for giving up their own time at a busy time of year to go on this excursion. We will have a full report in 
next week’s newsletter. 
 
Bees 
Mr Kearney opened our beehive yesterday for an inspection. We were very excited to see lots of action, 
and we expect to start harvesting honey by the end of the year! We have our second ‘Flow Hive’          
ordered, and in the near future, will be holding a competition for our students to design a label for our 
honey brand. We are currently gathering appropriate teaching resources ready to use with our         
students next year. 
           Amanda Thorpe, Principal 
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School news 

Primary Captains for 2021 
In Week 9, current Year 5 students wishing to stand for election as captains will present speeches,      
outlining their personal characteristics that would make them an outstanding school leader and role 
model for others. These speeches will focus purely on themselves and not that they would have a pool 
installed in the school grounds if elected! Mrs Adam will be working with students over the next       
couple of days to scaffold speeches. Speeches will be presented on Tuesday, 8 December. Due to      
current COVID-19 guidelines, unfortunately parents are unable to attend. 
 
2020 Yearbooks 
In this extraordinary year, and in the absence of parents and family members being able to attend our 
Presentation Day where the annual yearbook is usually sold, Tottenham Central School will be      
providing EACH family with a complimentary black and white copy of the 2020 Yearbook at the end of 
the term. 
Colour copies can still be bought for $15 each, but these MUST be ordered by calling the front office by 
Friday, 4 December on 68 924 006. Thank you.  
 
Year 6 to 7 Experience Day 
Next Tuesday, 1 December, Year 6 will be spending the day with Year 7 for their experience day.          
Students need to wear their sports uniform for PE after lunch. 
 
Swimming carnival nomination form and notes 2021 
Next week, swimming carnival nomination forms and permission notes will be sent home for the 
swimming carnival next year. These need to be returned as soon as possible. For those parents with 8 
year old children in Year 2, it is easier to complete the nomination form now and send it in, then see 
how they go over the holidays. If you feel your child cannot swim in the carnival they can be taken out 
at the beginning of next year.  
 
School Swimming Scheme  
Swimming lessons will continue next week with the last day being Friday, 4 December. Spending 
money may be sent in on Friday (last day), limited to $2, please. 
Children participating must bring:  
· Swimmers  
· Rash shirt  
· Towel  
· Sunscreen  
· $2.90 each day for pool entry or season ticket.  
 
Secret Santa  
This year, all primary and secondary students will be participating in ‘Secret Santa’. The amount is      
limited to $10. Please wrap the gift and send to school with the recipient’s name on it. The gifts will be 
given out at class parties on Tuesday, 15 December.  
 
SRC Report 
 The Great Handball Open of 2020 is still running, with secondary doing their competition next 

week. 

SRC Christmas dress up day! 
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Primary news  

K/1 have enjoyed experimenting with spaghetti in our science unit, 'Spot the Difference'. They were   
observing the difference that heat makes to spaghetti. Their pictures illustrate the poem 'Spaghetti' by 
Shel Silverstein.  
Mrs B Baker. 

  
 

Spaghetti, spaghetti, all over the place, 

Up to my elbows - up to my face. 

Over the carpet and under the chairs, 

Into the hammock and wound round the stairs. 

Filling the bathtub and covering the desk, 

Making the sofa a mad mushy mess. 

The party is ruined, I'm terribly worried, 

The guests have all left (unless they're all buried). 

I told them, "Bring presents!" 

I said, "Throw confetti!" 

I guess they heard wrong 

'Cause they all threw spaghetti. 
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 K/1/2 Dubbo excursion! 
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  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 4 
Week 8 

  

N/A Industrial Technology Year 11 - N/A 
Year 12 - Chemistry & Drama 

Secondary news 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principal Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mr Greg Radford 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
Fax: 02 68924159 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Canteen 
The Canteen will be open tomorrow Friday, 27    
November. Please see TCS Canteen Menu 2020 for 
all options. 
 
**Quelch Icy Tubes 50c … all natural tropical and    
apple berry flavours available.  
 
Kathryn Klante 
Canteen Manager  
0401305002  

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar & other news 

WEEK 7 

23 
 
3/4/5/6 excursion 
To Burrendong 
 
P&C meeting 
3:30pm 

24 
 
 
 
K/1/2 excursion to 
Dubbo  
 

25 
 
 
Kinder Orientation 

26 
 
School Swimming 
Scheme 
 
Year 6 lunch 

27 
 
School Swimming 
Scheme 

WEEK 8 

30 1 Dec 
Year 7 Orientation 
day 
 
School Swimming 
Scheme 

2 
 
Kinder Orientation 

3 4 

WEEK 9 

7 8 9 10 
 
Secondary           
excursion 

11 
 
Secondary excursion 

WEEK 10 

14 
 
In school         
Presentation 

15 
 
Class parties 

16 
 
Students last day 

17 
 
Staff Development 
Day 

18 
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LAST CHANCE 
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